
November 5,2007 

B. B. Blevins 
Executive Director 
California Energy Commission 
15 16 Ninth Street, MS-39 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: 	 CEC Docket Number 03-RPS-1078 
CalRENEW-I CEC-SEP-4 Application and Application for Confidential Designation 

Dear Mr. Blevins: 

On August 10, and Aug 13, we submitted to you a CEC-SEP4 Application on behalf of 
CalRENEW-1, LLC., as well as an Application for Confidential Designation of certain 
information that is part of the CEC-SEP-4 Application. Cleantech America Inc. now seeksto 
withdraw these Applications and their attendant materials. 

The withdrawal of these Applications is predicated on the advice of CEC and CPUC staff 
regarding the recent passage of SB 1036, and the understanding fiom the CEC that the SEP 
program will be terminated by the CEC, such that above-market costs for RPS projects, such as 
CalRENEW-I, will be reviewed by the CPUC and recovered fiom the utility buyer. 

As part of the withdrawal of the Applications, we also kindly request that you either return to us 
the confidential materials, or destroy them so as to preserve their confidentiality. 

Thank you fix your attention to this matter. Should you have any questions, please feel freeto 
contact me at 415-381-6910. 

Cc: 	 Bill Knox, CEC 
Bill Gavelis, PG&E 
Sean Simon, PUC 

50 C a l i f h a  Stre&, Suite 1500, SanFrancisco CA 94111 

P415-277-5455 F415 381 6986 


Pa- i 



